
PACIFIC POWER 
A DIVISION OF PACIFICORP 

Aprill8, 2013 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, W A 98504-7250 

Attn: Steven V. King 
Acting Executive Director and Secretary 

RE: Docket No. UE-130378- DO NOT REDOCKET 
Advice No. 13-03- Substitute Tariff Sheet 

Dear Mr. King: 

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

On March 15, 2013, PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (Company) filed Advice 
No. 13-03 to propose changes to Rule 14, General Rules and Regulations-Line Extensions. 
After discussions with Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) staff, 
the Company is submitting the following sheet as a substitute tariff sheet under WAC 480-80-
111. A redline version reflecting the edits is included with this filing. 

First Revision of Sheet No. Rl4.4 Rule 14 General Rules and Regulations-Line 
Extensions 

The substitute tariff sheet reflects Commission staff's suggestion to set the residential 
transformer upgrade threshold at 25 kV A. The new language states that residential transformer 
facilities upgrades will be treated as a standard line extension if the customer's demand exceeds 
25 kVA or if the facilities serve only that customer. Facilities upgrades for customers whose 
demand does not exceed 25 kVA will be treated as a system improvement and not charged to the 
customer. 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Bryce Dalley, Director, Regulatory 
Affairs & Revenue Requirement, at (503) 813-6389. 

Sincerely, 

William R. Griffith 
Vice President, Regulation 

Enclosures 


